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FROM THE LEAD PASTOR 
Doug Forrester, leadpastor@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 112 

Dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 
 

I pray this note finds you doing well and having a 
wonderful summer. As is always the case, this time of year 
finds Reveille busy as ever, working hard to fulfill our 
mission to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the 
transformation of the world. Whether we are building or 
repairing houses on the Eastern Shore or in Winchester, 
saving lives in Honduras, instructing children at Kids 
Camp or Vacation Bible School, or singing God’s praises at 
Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat, Reveille 
people are combining time, talents, and resources to 
enable life-changing missions to happen here and around 
the world. 
 

And yet, while not all people are called to participate in a 
mission trip, each of us is called to be in mission. To 
discover where to begin, we need not look further than our 
own membership vows: 
 

Prayer: Perhaps the most important of our membership 
vows is also the easiest to overlook. Our prayers for our 
church and its ministries are essential, as they are the 
primary way God has given us to connect with the Divine 
in our midst. This summer, I am asking you to make sure 
you pray daily for our church. 
 

Presence: To say that “everything slows down in the 
summer” is a misnomer. As I listed above, many important 
ministries are happening in these hot weather months, and 
of course, worship does not stop! We are better when we 
worship together, for the Spirit weaves together our voices 
into a mighty chorus of praise to our Savior. This summer, 
I am asking you to be present in worship when you are in 
town and to visit another church when you are traveling.  
  

Gifts: In Psalm 116, the psalmist asks, “What can I give 
back to God for the blessings poured out on me?” Our 
combined generosity assures that life-changing ministry is 
able to happen in our community, region, and world. What 

we give may sometimes seem 
insignificant to us, yet in the hands of 
Christ our gifts become loaves and 
fishes multiplied in abundance, 
rendered into ministries that allow 
worship, growth, and service. This 
summer, I am asking you to continue 
your financial support of Reveille and 
its mission (see page 13). 
  

Service: Jesus reminds us that “the 
Son of Man came not to be served, but 
to serve.” Servanthood is the natural posture of a disciple 
of Christ. As always, our bulletin, newsletter, weekly 
emails, and website are filled with opportunities for us to 
serve others. This summer, I am asking you to find a way 
you can use the gifts and skills God has entrusted to you to 
bless someone else.  
 

Witness: When we live our membership vows, they 
combine to form our witness to the world. Jesus reminds us 
that “a tree is known by its fruit.” How we live our lives is 
what is in our hearts made visible for all the world to see. 
This summer, I am asking you to find a way to share your 
faith with someone else. It can be as simple as inviting a 
friend to church with you. 
 

Your church needs you. Reveille is a 12-month 
congregation whose ministries affect positive change in 
people’s lives throughout the year, and we cannot be the 
kingdom people Christ is calling us to be without being a 
part of his gathered community that he calls his church. 
Likewise, you (and I) need the church in order to worship, 
to grow, and to serve in ways we could not if we were 
trying to do this holy work alone. I thank each of you for 
the myriad ways you live out the promises you have made 
to God and one another as members of Reveille United 
Methodist Church, and I look forward to what God is doing 
next. 
 

Grace and peace, 
Doug 

Summer 2019 

Through June 16 

Samaritan Fund Offering 

 

The Samaritan Fund Offering generates vital funds to assist residents of the communities of Pinnacle Living with 
financial assistance when they can no longer meet the expense of their care. To help, look for the special envelope 
found in the attendance books in the chapel and sanctuary, Sundays through  
June 16. Make checks payable to Reveille UMC and place envelopes in the offering plate.  
Details at www.pinnacleliving.org/samaritan-offering. 

mailto:leadpastor@reveilleumc.org
http://reveilleumc.org/lead-pastor
http://www.pinnacleliving.org/samaritan-offering
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WORSHIP 

Doug Forrester, leadpastor@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 112 

 8:30 am 9:00 am 11:00 am Total 

May 5 57+5 27 278+11 378 

May 12 71+5 50 248+14 388 

May 19 56+5 31 330+9 431 

May 26    187 

+ indicates extended session and nursery 

Worship Attendance 

 6:30 pm 

May 1 41 
May 8  

Swansboro Concert 213 

WEDNESDAY 

S
U

N
D

A
Y

 

Through June 23 
The Visible Christian 
Revealing Jesus to an Unbelieving World 
 
There was a time when Christians held the dominant 
cultural, economic, and political power in this country. 
Today, not so much. Given this new reality, how are we to 
live our faith in the midst of an unbelieving world? 

One Service at 10:00 am 

Summer Sermon Series 

June 30-July 21 

Joseph 
Vice, Virtue, and the Technicolor Dreamcoat 
 
The story of Joseph and his brothers is one of the longest 
narratives of the Hebrew Bible. It is a rich story, filled with 
intrigue, betrayal, jealousy, and reconciliation. In this 
series, we will explore the vice and virtue of this marvelous 
story and learn how it speaks to our relationships today 
with our families, friends, enemies, and God. 

August 4-September 1 

What is Faith? 
Wisdom from the Epistle to the Hebrews 

 
We live in a post-modern, scientific age. We expect proof for 
what we choose to believe. However, we also live in a time of 
competing claims for truth. What is truth? What does it 
mean for us to be believers today? In this series, we will explore the Epistle to the Hebrews and learn what these 
timeless words can say to our present situation. 

mailto:leadpastor@reveilleumc.org
http://reveilleumc.org/sermon-series
http://reveilleumc.org/sermon-series
http://reveilleumc.org/sermon-series
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MUSIC   
Contact: Daniel Banke, music@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 123 

Weekly Rehearsals in Full Swing 
 
Our youth have been tirelessly working on Sunday 
afternoons for most of the spring to prepare for Joseph 
this summer.   

 
Joseph’s brothers have been 
developing some 
unforgettable stage theatrics, 
while Joseph himself is just 
trying to stay alive from all 
the mistreatment by his 
brothers! The dancers, led by 
dance choreographer Vivian 
Boyd, are polishing some of 

the more graceful moments of the story. As you might 
guess, though, the singing by everyone in our amazing 
Youth Choir will likely steal the show! 

 
Make Plans to Attend 

 
Join us for performances, July 11 or 12 
(7:00 pm), or July 13 (2:00 pm), in 
Reveille’s sanctuary. All performances 
are free and open to the public. Please 
invite your friends and family to 
attend!  
 
Reserve your free tickets today, to 
ensure that you see all of it come 
together when our youth take the stage! 
 

www.bit.ly/joseph-tickets 

Wednesday, June 5 | 7:00 pm 

The Bells of Christ Church 

 

One of America’s premier youth handbell choirs, The Bells of Christ Church 
from Savannah, Georgia, will be performing at 7:00 pm on Wednesday, June 5, 
in the sanctuary. Join us for this program and invite your friends. 

After Joseph is put in charge of preparing for the famine 
with the Pharaoh, the brothers sing  

“Those Canaan Days.” 

The brothers beg Joseph to take them prisoner instead of 
Benjamin with the song “Benjamin Calypso.” 

Get a Video Sneak Peak 

Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat 

Videos courtesy of Claire Kimberly 
Search “Reveille UMC” on YouTube  

to view these and other videos. 

July 11 & 12 @ 7:00 pm | July 13 @ 2:00 pm 

mailto:music@reveilleumc.org
http://www.bit.ly/joseph-tickets
http://www.bit.ly/joseph-tickets
http://reveilleumc.org/music-events
https://youtu.be/LqNvxVThmYc
https://youtu.be/LqNvxVThmYc
https://youtu.be/tpG0K6wZ36M
https://youtu.be/tpG0K6wZ36M
http://www.bit.ly/joseph-tickets
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Sundays | June 30-July 28 
Summer Choir for Youth and Adults 

 

Reveille will offer an intergenerational summer choir experience while our Chancel Choir takes a summer break,  
June 30-July 28. We will gather in the choir room at 10:30 am on those Sundays, and sing an anthem at the 11:00 am 
worship service each week. The music will be easier to sing than Chancel Choir repertoire, yet still effective and 
worshipful in content. If you do not currently sing in the Chancel Choir or Youth Choir, but would like more 
information about this opportunity, please contact Daniel Banke, music@reveilleumc.org.  

MUSIC   
Contact: Daniel Banke, music@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 123 

Mission Benefit Concert 
Supporting Friends of the Homeless 

 

The annual Mission Benefit Concert was a real triumph for our music ministry.  Our Chancel Choir, along with guest 
musicians, sensitively rendered significant choral music from three different eras of music, and our Reveille Ringers 
amazed us with their exceptional skill on handbells. The program raised $2,700 for Friends of the Homeless. 

Photos courtesy of Linda Gill 

mailto:music@reveilleumc.org
mailto:music@reveilleumc.org
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OUTREACH 
Contact: Stephen Coleman, associatepastor@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 115 

Swansboro Community Ministries 
For more information about Swansboro Community Ministries, contact Jill Gaynor, jwgaynor@gmail.com. 

Sunday, June 9, 9:30 am 

Impacting Swansboro Kids 
Guests Ellen Ficker and Debora Holliday 
 

Join us for an adult Sunday school program on Sunday, 
June 9, 9:30-10:30 am, in the chapel. Ellen Ficker, 
Community in Schools site coordinator, and Debora 
Holliday, school site supervisor with the City of 
Richmond, will update our congregation about the 
impact of Reveille's partnership with Swansboro 
Elementary aimed at helping kids and families. This 
discussion also will focus on Reveille volunteers serving 
in the school as well as assessment and evaluation tools 
for program planning and progress. 

Wednesday, June 19 @ Reveille 

Partner Church Cookout  
RSVP by June 9 
 
Everyone is invited to a 
cookout, Wednesday, 
June 19, 6:00-8:00 pm,  
at Reveille in the picnic 
shelter. Guests from 
Reveille, Koinonia 
Christian Church, and 
Love Center of Unity will 
come together for an evening of food, fun, and 
fellowship. All the food is provided, just bring a chair or 
blanket. Please RSVP by Sunday, June 9. 
 

RSVP to attend and sign up to help 
http://bit.ly/partner-cookout-2019 

June 16 and June 21 

Drivers Needed 
Westview on the James 
 
Swansboro Elementary School children are headed to 
Westview on the James camp in June. We have 25 excited 
campers who have been asking about camp since the first 
day of school!  
  

We are in need of drivers and riders to take the campers 
to Westview on Sunday, June 16, and to return them from 
Westview on Friday, June 21. As a volunteer, it is a brief 
opportunity to meet these campers, but it is a huge life 
experience for each camper in a fun-filled and loving 
Christian camp with the Westview family.  
 

If you would like to help or have any questions, please 
contact Linda Gill, lagill@verizon.net, or Claire Kaugars, 
ckaugars@gmail.com. 
 

Per Reveille’s Child Protection Policy, drivers and riders 
must have actively attended Reveille UMC for a minimum 
of six months and must grant permission for a criminal 
background check. Drivers must also give permission for 
a DMV records check. The church covers the cost of these 
required background checks. 

Swansboro Elementary 

Share Your Plants 
Friendship Garden 
 

Our Kids Campers will beautify Swansboro Elementary by 
adding plants to their friendship garden shared from 
other gardeners. Please share daylilies, hostas, ferns, 
lenten roses, groundcovers, 
or flowering perennials 
from your garden.  
 
Drop off plants under the 
Reveille House steps on the 
side facing the parking lot 
by Sunday, June 23.  
 
For more information, contact Ellie Speer, 
elliespeer@gmail.com. 

mailto:associatepastor@reveilleumc.org
mailto:jwgaynor@gmail.com
http://bit.ly/partner-cookout-2019
http://reveilleumc.org/swansboro
http://bit.ly/partner-cookout-2019
mailto:lagill@verizon.net
mailto:ckaugars@gmail.com
mailto:elliespeer@gmail.com
http://reveilleumc.org/camps
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Help This Summer 

Friends of the Homeless 
 
Pack Lunches 
June 23 and July 21 | 10:30 am | Welcome Center 
 
Serve Lunches 
June 27 and July 25 | 11:15 am | Meet in Fellowship Hall 
 
Donate Plastic Containers 
Bring in new or gently-used plastic containers, so that 
extra food can go home with Friends of the Homeless 
meal attendees. Containers may be donated in the bin 
near the elevator on the red carpet hallway. 
 
Details at www.reveilleumc.org/foh. 

Serve Saturday | June 15, 9:00 am-noon 

Help in the Garden 
Swansboro Elementary 
 
Join us for Serve Saturday 
at Swansboro Elementary 
on June 15, 9:00 am-noon. 
We will clean up the 
gardens at the school and 
prepare the soil for 
planting. Please bring 
your own garden gloves, a 
rake, and your friends! All 
ages are invited to participate. To sign up, contact 
Tammy Tipton-Nay, children@reveilleumc.org.  

OUTREACH 
Contact: Stephen Coleman, associatepastor@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 115 

Welcoming a Sister 

New Open Table 
 
On May 9, six Reveille members gathered with their new sister, “AC,” 
around the dining room table in the Hampton-Downs home to break 
bread, share life stories, and officially begin a year’s journey together as a family. Reveille members, Judi Denny, Bob 
Downs, Angela Elliott, Rob McAtee, Mary Michael Schweiker, and Ellie Speer trained specifically to work with someone 
like AC, who is a youth aging out of the foster care system.  
 

Most of us have had the benefit of family who have been there to give advice, encouragement, moral support, and much 
more. We may have had multiple mentors throughout our lives. That is not the case for many youth in the foster care 
system. Our table will be that family and those mentors for AC during the coming year as we help her discern and work 
toward positive, attainable goals. 
 

Table members have quickly been immersed in medical, housing, employment, and transportation issues. One issue 
impacts another, and all together they may seem overwhelming. However, the beauty of Open Table is that AC not only 
has six table members with knowledge and life experiences, but she has the benefit of their friends, family, and 
associates, and all that they may offer and all of the knowledge and experience that our congregation may offer. A table 
member may contact you for your opinion on a particular challenge. Please keep AC and our table in your prayers. 
 
Open Table is a national organization that seeks to engage faith communities with government agencies and other 
organizations in the community for the benefit of an individual in need. Open Table works to ignite human potential 
one person at a time. If you are interested in learning more or in being part of a future table, contact Miriam McAtee, 
miriammcatee@gmail.com. 

Serve at Hermitage Richmond 
 
If you are looking for an opportunity to serve seniors in our area, consider helping at Hermitage Richmond. Volunteers 
are needed to escort residents to medical appointments or on outings like lunches, trips, parties, and chapel.  
To get involved, contact Volunteer Coordinator Meredith Eckel, (804) 474-1888. 

http://www.reveilleumc.org/foh
mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
mailto:associatepastor@reveilleumc.org
mailto:miriammcatee@gmail.com
http://reveilleumc.org/open-table
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CHILDREN 
Contact: Tammy Tipton-Nay, children@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 117 

Children’s Summer Sunday School 
 

June 2 
Claim of freedom 

Acts 16:16-34 
 

June 9 
Pentecost Sunday  

Acts 2:1-21 
 

June 16 
A message from God 
Deuteronomy 6:1-9 

 
June 23 

All-ages Sunday school 
Welcome Center 

 
June 30 

The Beatitudes 
Matthew 5:1-12 

 

June Family Prayer 

Free us, O God, from chains that stifle the free flow of 
your spirit. Lead us to rejoice in your presence,  

wherever your path may lead. Amen. 

July 7 
Do God’s good work in the world 

Matthew 5:1-12 
 

July 14 
Caring about how we treat others 

Matthew 2:21-37 
 

July 21 
To love our enemies 

Matthew 5:38-48 
 

July 28 
Jesus asked us to be ready 

Matthew 25:1-13 

July Family Prayer 

God of all creation, we praise and thank you for the  
gift of your Son, Jesus. Help us to reflect the light  

of Jesus in all that we say and do. Amen. 

Sunday, June 9 

Teacher Appreciation 

 

Join in recognizing our Sunday school teachers during worship services on Sunday, June 9.  
We value and appreciate all they do to share their faith with the children of our congregation.  

August 21-22 

Register for the Dance Workshop 

Second grade and up  
 
Come to a fun new two-day “Praise the Lord” Dance Workshop, August 21-22, at Reveille. The workshop is open to all 
second grade through adult. On Wednesday, August 21, 10:00 am-3:00 pm, we will learn liturgical, sacred circle, and 
interpretive dances and participate in a Pilates class. Please bring a bagged lunch. On Thursday, August 22, participants 
will meet at Cedarfield at 9:45 am to present their dances to residents.  The cost of the workshop is $10. To register and 
pay the fee, visit www.reveilleumc.org/dance-classes. 

mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
http://reveilleumc.org/dance-classes
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YOUTH 

Contact: Youth Intern, Elle Porfilio, youth@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 128 

Follow Us  
Instagram @ReveilleYouth 

Service Opportunities 

Help at Reveille’s Camps 
 
June 24-28 | Kids Camp 
Help during this week of fun activities and mission 
projects. 
Youth must 
be in high 
school. 
Middle school 
youth may 
help if their 
parents are 
volunteering. 
There will be 
a short 
training session for Kids Camp volunteers on Sunday, 
June 16, at 10:30 am, in room 200. To sign up, visit 
www.bit.ly/youth-kids-camp. 
 
July 22-26 | Vacation Bible School 
If you want another out of this world activity, we are also 
looking for more youth volunteers for Vacation Bible 
School. This opportunity is open to youth in third 
through eighth grade, if their parent is also volunteering, 
and all high school youth. Training for VBS youth 
volunteers will be held on Sunday, July 21, after the 11:00 
am worship service in the fellowship hall. To sign up, 
visit www.bit.ly/youth-vbs.  

Sunday, June 9 

Celebrate 2019 Graduates 
Join in recognizing students graduating this spring 

during worship services on Sunday, June 9. 

2019 Class 

Photo courtesy of Wendy Malamphy 

June 26-August 7 

Listening Well Bible Study  
Open to high school youth!  
 
The Listening Well study will explore the Biblical stories 
of women in scripture using articles and books written by 
women scholars and critics. The class will take place 
Wednesdays, June 26-August 7, 7:00 pm, in the welcome 
center, and is open to women of all ages, including high 
school youth. Register at www.reveilleumc.org/study. 

mailto:children@reveilleumc.org
https://www.instagram.com/reveilleyouth/?hl=en
http://www.reveilleumc.org/confirmation
http://bit.ly/youth-kids-camp
http://bit.ly/youth-vbs
http://www.bit.ly/2019-graduates
http://www.reveilleumc.org/study
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ADULT 
Contact: Kelley Lane, adultministries@reveilleumc.org, (804) 359-6041, ext. 121 

June 26-August 7 

Listening Well Bible Study 
Wednesdays, 7:00 pm 
 
Women of all ages, 
including high school 
students, are invited to 
take an in-depth look at 
the Biblical stories of 
seven women, including 
Eve, Sarah, Rachel, 
Miriam, Hannah, Ruth, 
and Esther. 
 

The reading will include Bible narratives, articles,  and 
books written by women scholars and critics. 
 

Please join us for dinner before the class each week,  
5:45 pm, at Ellwood Thompson’s in Carytown. Discussion 
will begin at 7:00 pm in Reveille’s welcome center.  
 

To register, visit www.reveilleumc.org/study. You do not 
have to attend every class to participate!  

Wednesdays, June 12-August 7 

Balance Class for Seniors 
Reduce Your Risk of Falling 
 
Register for this award-winning program consisting of 
eight two-hour sessions 
designed to help adults age 60+ 
to reduce their fear of falling. 
The class consists of group 
discussions, problem-solving 
strategies, exercises, and ways 
to increase physical activity 
levels.  
 
The class will meet every 
Wednesday, 10:00 am-noon, 
June 12-August 7 (no class July 
3). The cost is only $15 per participant and registration is 
limited to 12 attendees.  
 
To register and pay the class fee, visit 
www.reveilleumc.org/fitness-classes 

Support Groups 
 
Alcoholics Anonymous 
This group supports those struggling with alcohol 
addition and meets every Monday at 7:00 pm in the 
fellowship hall.  
 
Grief Workshop  
Full Circle Grief Center and Reveille partner to offer a 
monthly grief workshop third Tuesdays at 5:00 pm in the 
church parlor. The group will meet June 18, July 16, and 
August 13. 
 
Dementia Caregiver Support Group 

This group supports dementia caregivers and discusses 
issues surrounding Alzheimer’s diseases and related 
dementias. The group will meet June 20, July 18, and 
August 15, at 6:30 pm in room 206.   
 
Support groups are open to everyone who may benefit. 
No registration is required. For details, contact Stephen 
Coleman, associatepastor@reveilleumc.org. 

Weekly Opportunities 
This Summer 

 

Sunday 
Adult Sunday School 
9:30 am in the chapel, see weekly email for details 

 
Monday 
Men’s Prayer Breakfast 
7:00 am in the fellowship hall 
 
Garden Committee 
8:30 am in the garden 
 

Tuesday 
Christian Yoga 
10:30 am outside of the sanctuary, through July 23 

 
Wednesday 
Coed Christian Pilates 
2:00 pm in the youth center (no class June 5 and 26) 
 
Walking the Way Connect Group 
7:00 am in the rear parking lot 

mailto:adultministries@reveilleumc.org
http://www.reveilleumc.org/study
http://reveilleumc.org/fitness-classes
mailto:associatepastor@reveilleumc.org
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 Reveille United Methodist Church 
www.reveilleumc.org June 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 
Holy Communion 

3 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast 
7:00 am 
 

Gardening  
8:30 am 

4 
Yoga 10:30 am 

5 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 

The Bells of Christ 
Church 7:00 pm 
 
 

6 7 1 
 
 
8 

9 
Pentecost 
Graduate Sunday 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 
 

Swansboro Elementary 
Impact Program 9:30 am 

 
Library Blessing and 
Open House 12:00 pm  

10 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 
 
Gardening 
8:30 am 
 

11 
Yoga 10:30 am 

 

12 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 

Balance Class Begins 
10:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

 

13 
 

 

14 
 

15 
Serve Saturday 
at Swansboro 
Elementary 
9:00 am 

16 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 
 

Kids Camp Youth 
Volunteer Training  
10:30 am 
 

Summer Sunday School 
for Children & Youth 
Begins 9:30 am 
 

17 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 

 

Gardening 
8:30 am 

 

 

18 
Yoga 10:30 am 

 
Grief 
Workshop  
5:00 pm 

 

19 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

 

Partner Church 
Cookout 6:00 pm 

20 
Dementia 
Caregivers 
Support Group 
6:30 pm 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
Laity Sunday 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, and 11:00 am 
 

Summer Sunday School 
for Adults Begins 9:30 am 
 

Friends of the Homeless 
Lunch Packing 9:30 am 

24 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 
 

Gardening  
8:30 am 
 
 

25 
Yoga 10:30 am 

 

Church 
Council  
7:00 pm 
 

 
 

26 
Walking Group 4:15 pm 

 
Listening Well  
Bible Study Begins  
7:00 pm 

27 
Friends of the 
Homeless 
Midday Meal 
11:15 am 

28 29 
 

30 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, and 11:00 am 
 

Summer Choir Begins 
10:30 am 
 
 

      

Visit www.reveilleumc.org/calendar for a detailed calendar of events.  

Annual Conference 

Lake Junaluska Music & Worship Arts Camp | June 23-28 
Kids Camp | June 24-28 

http://www.reveilleumc.org
http://reveilleumc.org/calendar
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 Reveille United Methodist Church 
www.reveilleumc.org July 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 1 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 
 
Gardening 
8:30 am 

2 
Yoga 10:30 am 

3 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

 
 
 

4 
Independence 
Day 

5 6 

7 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 
Holy Communion 
Mission Trip Commissioning 
 
 

8 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 
 
Gardening 
8:30 am 
 

 
 

9 
Yoga 10:30 am 

 

10 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

 
 
 
 

11 

 
 

7:00 pm 

12 
 

 
7:00 pm 

13 
 

 
2:00 pm 

14 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, 11:00 am 

15 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 

 

Gardening 
8:30 am 

 

 

16 
Yoga 10:30 am 

 
Grief 
Workshop  
5:00 pm 
 

 

17 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

18 

Dementia 
Caregivers 
Support 
Group  
6:30 pm 

19 
 

20 

21 

Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, and 11:00 am 
   

Friends of the Homeless 
Lunch Packing 10:30 am 

 
VBS Youth Volunteer 
Training 12:15 pm 

 

22 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 
 

Gardening  
8:30 am 
 
 

23 
Yoga 10:30 am 

 
Church 
Council 
7:00 pm 

 
 

24 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

25 
Friends of the 
Homeless 
Midday Meal 
11:15 am 

26 27 
 

28 
Worship Services 
8:30, 9:00, and 11:00 am 
 
 
 
 

 

29 
Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast  
7:00 pm 

 

Gardening 
8:30 am 

30 
 
 

31 
Walking Group 7:00 am 

 
Pilates 2:00 pm 

   

Visit www.reveilleumc.org/calendar for a detailed calendar of events.  

Church Office 
Closed 

 

Performances 

Honduras Medical Mission Trip | July 13-20 
Jeremiah Project Middle School Mission Trip | July 14-20 

Vacation Bible School | July 22-26 

Eastern Shore High School Mission Trip | July 28-August 3 

http://www.reveilleumc.org
http://reveilleumc.org/calendar
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ANNOUNCEMENTS & NEWS 

It’s Summertime and Giving is Easy 
 
Take a few moments now to explore some easy ways to keep up with your contributions during the busy summer 
months, even when you are out of town.  
 

 The simplest and most consistent way to give is by automatic giving through a bank withdrawal or credit card.  
It takes just moments to set up a weekly or monthly donation through our secure giving portal at 
www.reveilleumc.org/giving.  

 

 We also offer the option to give by text. Just text (804) 441-7544 with the amount you would like to contribute 
including a dollar sign (for example, $25) to get started. 

 

 You can also give via the UMCgo app on your mobile device. Visit the app store or Google Play to download the 
free app and then select Reveille RVA as your church. 

 

 You may also mail your check payable to "Reveille UMC" to Reveille UMC, 4200 Cary Street Road, Richmond, VA 
23221. Please note your envelope or member number on your check.  

 

For more information, visit www.reveilleumc.org/giving.  
 

Your consistent support is vital to our church during the summer months. Thank you for your generosity! 

 
At the May 28 meeting, Church Council received an update 
from SPRC on the Director of Youth Ministries and 
Financial Administrator searches. Second round interviews 
of three candidates for the youth director position will take 
place Saturday, June 1. Interviews with candidates for the 
Financial Administrator position are ongoing.  
 

The Council received a report on ministry goals submitted 
by each ministry area as part of planning for the 2020 
church budget. These goals align with the church’s overall 
focus for 2019-2020: 
 

Reveille UMC will cultivate a culture of purposeful inclusion 
for all people by connecting to God through caring, learning, 

racial reconciliation, and worship arts. 
 

The Council also discussed ways to address potential 
future financial shortfalls through efforts to increase 
revenue and trim expenses. It was noted that Reveille is in 
great shape financially, with no debt, a significant and 
dependable income from our endowment, and a 
congregation that is consistently and tremendously 
generous, contributing approximately $1.1 million 
annually. 

 
The Grow Team presented a summary of results from a 
MissionInsite report comparing demographic data of 
Reveille’s congregation with that of residents in the area 
surrounding the church. The report showed that the 
greatest intersection between the congregation and local 
residents were the demographic groups including single 
adults, empty nesters, and older adults. Despite the age 
and life experience differences among these groups, there 
is great deal of overlap in the preferences of them, with 
educational and service/outreach activities being two areas 
where Reveille could focus efforts to attract new members 
from the local area.  
 

The approved March Church Council minutes are now 
available. To review the document, please send a request to 
Terri Edwards, admindirector@reveilleumc.org. The Council 
did not meet in April. The approved May Council meeting 
minutes will be available following the next Council meeting.  
 

May 28 Meeting 

News from Your Church Council 

http://www.reveilleumc.org/giving
http://www.reveilleumc.org/giving
mailto:admindirector@reveilleumc.org
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ANNOUNCEMENTS & NEWS 

Share Your Ministry News 
 
The Reveille Window will take a break this 
summer. The deadline for the September 
edition is July 31. This edition will publish 
in mid to late August. 
 
Email your articles to communications@reveilleumc.org, 
and copy the staff member associated with your ministry. 
Submissions may be edited for style, length, grammar, 
and accuracy. Photos of church events are encouraged! 

The Library Corner 

 
June 9 | Blessing & Open House 
You are invited to a blessing of the Reveille Memorial 
Library on Sunday, June 9, in the welcome center 
following the 11:00 am worship service. After the 
blessing, please come to the library for 
an open house, noon to 1:00 pm.  
 
Library Hours 
The library will be staffed by volunteers 
on Sundays, 9:00-11:00 am and noon-
12:30 pm. 
      
Church members may also access the 
library Monday-Friday, 8:30 am-4:30 
pm.  However, no volunteers will be on 
hand during those times. 

In case of emergency,  
please contact the pastor on  

call at (804) 380-8668. 

Joins the Staff on June 9 

Summer Intern Katie Wax 
A.P. Bailey Scholar 
 
Lead Pastor Doug Forrester and the Staff-Parish 
Relations Committee will welcome A.P. Bailey Scholar 
intern Katie Wax to the Reveille staff next Sunday, June 
9. Katie will gain experience in a wide variety of ministry 
roles. The internship is fully funded by the A.P. Bailey 
Scholar program at Randolph-Macon University. 

Now Enrolling for 2019-2020  
 
Reveille Weekday School is now enrolling children ages 
12 months to five years for the 2019-2020 school year. 
Please visit www.reveilleweekday.com for more 
information and to apply online. Play, learn and grow 
with us! 

New 
Accessible 

Door 

A new accessible door is now 
operational in Reveille’s 
welcome center. The buttons 
to operate the door are 
located on the welcome center 
desk and just outside the 
welcome center glass doors. 
 
Photos courtesy of Ken Case 

mailto:communications@reveilleumc.org
http://www.reveilleweekday.com
http://www.reveilleweekday.com/

